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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Eastertide and New Life 
Welcome back everyone! I hope you all had a restful break and 
enjoyed the beautiful weather. We are back with a bang, as 
usual, and it was great to see how quickly the children settled 
back in. 
We reflected on the links between Eastertide, the weather and 
the blooming of new life all around today. ‘New life’ is the 
theme of this week in the Church, and we were also lucky 
enough to receive a visit from the newest member of the SJV 
community – Baby Rosie Holden! Mrs. Holden proudly 
introduced Rosie to the children, who were brilliant 
throughout. It was brilliant to see them both, looking so well. 
There was also a lot of ‘coo-ing’ in the staff room too! Have a 
lovely weekend everyone! 
. 



Reminders and Notices 
• Drop off and pick up. Please ensure that you supervise 

your children in these busy times, as we are starting to 
see some boisterous play. Specifically, children should 
not climb the trees on the school grounds. 

• CCTV: The school is now protected by CCTV, which has 
been installed for the security and safeguarding of all. 
Information recorded is protected by GDPR guidance – 
read our CCTV policy, which can be found on our polices 
page. 

• Friends’ Committee Meeting: Friday 3rd May at 9am. 
Please see the agenda later in this newsletter. 

• Year 5 and 6 Maths and English booster classes: The 
last English booster class will be Monday 29th 
April.  The last Maths booster classes will be Wednesday 
8th May and Thursday 9th May for the 8am class. 

• After School Sports Clubs : Reminder that the school PE 
kit and either plimsolls or trainers should be worn for 
clubs.   

• Class photographs are on Tuesday 7th May - Please 
make sure your child is in the correct school uniform. 

• School Money: Dinner money payments to the 
end summer term are £145.00 plus or minus any credits 
or arrears there may be on the child's account. It is 
possible to credit the account if you would like to pay a 
lump sum. Click on the 'dinners' tab and overtype the 
default £12.50 in the pop up box with the amount you 
would like to pay.  Any difficulties ask in the school 
office. 

https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/policies


 

Key Dates: 

• 1st May: Y5 @ SJV church 

• 3rd May: Friends of SJV Committee Meeting 9am 

• 7th May: Class Photos (correct uniform please!)  

• 10th May: Friends Infant Party 

• 5th May: Years 3&4 at SJV church 

• 17th May: Miraculous Medal Assembly 
(Reception & Y4) 

• 17th May: Friends Junior Party 

• 24th May: STAFF TRAINING – SCHOOL CLOSED 

• 25th to 31st May: Half Term  

• 3rd June: Back from Half Term 

• 7th June: Friends of SJV Committee Meeting 9am 

• 21st June: Year 1 Assembly 

• 27th June: New Reception Class Information 
Meeting 7pm 

• 6th July: Friends’ Summer Fair 

• 12th July: Reception Class Assembly 

• 15th July: Year 6 Leavers’ Mass 

• 16th July: end of Term Mass 10am 

• 19th July: end of term (1:15pm finish) 







The SJV Daily News 

Let me tell you a story… 
Miss Kavanagh, given the simplest brief (‘do something for Storytelling Week…’) spent the whole 
half term developing children’s ideas, story skills  and performance. The result, which showcased 
in the last week of the term, was brilliant! We had spooky stories, funny stories, dancing and a 
whole lot of talent on display. Performance and dance is such an important part of our 
curriculum, and is such a confidence builder – it really is amazing to see how some children just 
‘grow’ when they discover they can act or dance. Great work all! 
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Brilliant end to Storytelling Half Term! 





Grass Heads and Beanstalks! 

Sounds like a great name for a fairytale, but it’s just business as usual for the boys 
and girls of Reception Class. IN keeping with the theme of New Life, they have been 
busy growing – their Grass Heads will soon spring to life and their bean shoots are 
already reaching for the sky! Great science, great fun.  



Man Cannot Live on Bread Alone 
…but Class 3 gave it a jolly good try today! 
The aroma of fresh baked bread wafted 
through the school today as they started 
their healthy eating topic by whipping up 
some fresh bread – scrumdiddlyumptious! 
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